COAP Executive Board
Meeting Minutes
November 9, 2011

Meeting called to order by Jennifer Grimm at 8:33 am.

1. Guest – Dr. Gary Biller
a. [bookmark: _GoBack]Introductions were made. Dr. Biller made general comments on what the Division of Student Services is focusing on this year – recruitment and retention. 
b. Retention - He feels that retention is an entire community effort. It has been discovered that 60% of the incoming class are first generation college students. The challenge ahead is to raise the retention rate using data-driven decisions.
c. Recruitment – The University is following Noel-Levitz recommendations and expanding the recruitment numbers by increasing the pool to about 80,000. Our transfer numbers are down but will hopefully increase with the Quad Cities campus articulation agreements. The number of transfer applications is up. Graduate student numbers are down so recruitment efforts are being focused to that market also. 
d. Campus – renovations on buildings continue. The Union is undergoing some feasibility studies to possibly renovate and make it more user friendly. Student Activities is being looked at, as we need to engage students early. The Multicultural Center is being used as a retention tool as it is a place to engage students in activities on campus.

2. Approval of Minutes – Approved (Carr, Shoemaker)

3. Cabinet Update – Julie was unable to attend meeting so no update was given

4. Financial – As of 10/31/11 the Foundation account has $796.50

5. New Employees – No new employees in October

6. Old Business
a. Survey and goal setting – Becky was unable to attend so no report was given on the survey.
b. COAP Brochure and Handbook – Kim reported that the subgroup working on the brochure (Kim, Jennifer G., and Dana M.) scoured other campus handbooks and policies and found where the information would link. An alphabetical and category list was distributed and the group felt that the handbook should be presented on the web in both ways. The hope is to have a complete brochure by July 1.

7. New Business
a. Feedback on Fall Meeting – feedback was positive and the constituents liked the format of the meeting.

8. Committee Reports
a. Social
i. Will do a COAP Employee of the Year in May.
ii. The committee has some volunteers and will meet soon.
iii. QC Social – January 17 ribbon cutting – will see if anyone wants to go.
b. Salary Equity
i. Meeting Monday, November 14.
c. Professional Development 
i. Need to determine what the agenda will be for the professional development.
ii. Will plan something in Spring or Summer.

9. Announcements
a. Stuff the Bus will take place today.
b. December 14 – Brad Bainter will attend the COAP Executive Board meeting. Joe Rives will also be present to discuss the Higher Values and Higher Education committee.
c. March 7 – Meeting in the QC
i. Joe Rives will be available to discuss his area.
d. Executive Board holiday get-together will be planned.

10. Meeting Schedule
a. December 14  -  HH 60 – Brad Bainter
b. January 11 -   
c. February 8 
d. **March 7 – meeting at QC at 10am, place TBA * (switch due to spring break)
e. April 11 – 
f. May 9 –

Adjourned at 9:34 am (Carr, Grimm)
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